
 

 

 

 

AT A COUNTY COMMISSION HELD FOR PENDLETON COUNTY, WEST VIRGINIA, AT 

THE COURTHOUSE, ON TUESDAY, JANUARY 16, 2024 AT 10:38 A.M. 

 

 

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:  CARL HEVENER, ROGER DAHMER AND JIMMIE 

BENNETT 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: ELISE WHITE, COUNTY CLERK; KAREN PITSENBARGER, 

COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR; RICK GILLESPIE, EMERGENCY SERVICES 

COORDINATOR; LAURA BROWN, SRREDA DIRECTOR; MIKE ALT, TINA EYE, 

JEREMY HEDRICK; STEPHEN SMOOT, THE PENDLETON TIMES, BY PHONE 

 

 

Commissioner Dahmer led those present in prayer.  

 

Commissioner Hevener called the meeting to order. 

 

 

Minutes of the January 4, 2024 meeting of the County Commission, on motion of Commissioner 

Dahmer, were unanimously approved. 

 

 

Maintenance:        

 

No major issues.  Bradley Kimble & Tristan Wagoner have been doing the snow removal. 

 

 

Rick Gillespie, Emergency Services Coordinator, told the Commission that the Seneca Rocks Tower 

grant had been approved by the PSC and should be receiving the funds in a couple of weeks. 

 

 

Laura Brown, SRRDA Director, announced that there is a Broadband Council meeting scheduled for 

Friday, February 2, 2024 at 10:00 a.m.  Jeff Hartley, with The Thrasher Group, will be in attendance.  

She also mentioned that the EDA has been award a Building Resilient Economies in Coal 

Communities Challenge (BRECC) for technical assistance with the Franklin Innovation Hub. 

 

Ms. Brown also inquired of the Commission what they would be able to contribute as the match for the 

local economic development grant that they receive each year.  Commissioner Hevener stated that they 

would discuss this more at budget time. 

 

 

Karen Pitsenbarger, County Administrator, said she had received an email that the Administrative 

Office of the Supreme Court had signed off on the annex drawings. 

 

 

Commissioner Hevener, Mike Alt, Tina Eye and Jeremy Hedrick attended the EMS (Emergency 

Medical Services) Day at the Legislature at the WV Capitol in Charleston on Monday to talk with 

members of the legislature about concerns for emergency medical services in the County.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               

 

On motion of Commissioner Dahmer, vote unanimous, the Commission signed a Memorandum of 

Understanding (MOU) with Pendleton County Emergency Rescue (PCER) for reimbursement of funds 

from the West Virginia Emergency Medical Services Salary Enhancement Funds the Commission 

received from the State. 

 

Mike Alt informed the Commission that the person who had been plowing at the rescue squad section 

of the Clinton Hedrick Community Building (CHCB) is no longer able to do it.  He will obtain an 

estimate from another individual for plowing the whole lot at CHCB. 

 

 



On motion of Commissioner Bennett, vote unanimous, the Commission signed the contracts with GST 

for IT services.  The monthly fees will remain the same as last year: $305.00 at Pendleton County 

Community Building (PCCB), $466.00 at the 911 Center, and $862.00 at the Courthouse.   

 

 
Sue Harper, Pendleton County Library, sent a letter stating that two board members had resigned, 

Brenna Mitchell and George Armstrong.  She recommended that Mary P. Warner and Charles 

Burgoyne be appointed to replace them. 

 

On motion of Commissioner Bennett, vote unanimous, the Commission appointed Mary P. Warner 

with term ending June 30, 2026 and Charles Burgoyne with term ending June 30, 2027. 

 

 
The Commission reviewed the Sheriff’s December 2023 monthly financial statement. 

 

 
The following appointments of administrators, executors, etc., done by the clerk in vacation of the 

Commission, were this day presented to the Commission, approved on motion of Commissioner  

Dahmer, and unanimously confirmed. 

 

 



The following settlements of accounts were this day presented to the Commission and approved on 

motion of Commissioner Bennett, and unanimously confirmed: 

 

 

Joshua T. Nesselrodt, Executor of the Estate of Charles E. Nesselrodt, deceased; Report of Receipts, 

Disbursements and Distribution 

 

 

Christina R. Simmons, Executrix of the Estate of David W. Simmons, deceased; Affidavit and 

Waiver of Final Settlement 

 

 

 

The following appointments of administrators, executors, etc., done by the clerk in vacation of the 

Commission, were this day presented to the Commission, approved on motion of Commissioner  

Bennett, and unanimously confirmed. 

 
 

There were no exonerations. 

 

 

The Commission reviewed the employee January timesheets. 

 

 

ORDERED THAT THE FOLLOWING ALLOWANCES BE MADE PAYABLE OUT OF: 

 

 

GENERAL COUNTY FUND:  Check Nos. 34542 – 34572  $64,102.32 

      January Payroll   $227,212.89 

 

COAL SEVERANCE FUND:  Check Nos. 200208 - 200212  $1,129.22 

 

MAGISTRATE COURT FUND:  Check No. 300210   $24.00 

 

911 FUND:     Check Nos. 4117 – 4125  $45,670.50 

 

HOME CONFINEMENT FUND:  Check Nos. 325 - 326   $434.60 

 

PARKS & RECREATION FUND:  Check Nos. 1415 - 1416  $114.97 

 

PENDLETON COUNTY CB FUND: Check Nos. 1239 – 1241  $284.17 

 

 

 

 

ORDERED THAT COMMISSION DO ADJOURN ON MOTION OF COMMISSIONER BENNETT, 

VOTE UNANIMOUS, UNTIL TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 6, 2024. 

 

 

 

 _______________________________ 

                                                                             President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 


